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avoid the loss of women's income to middlemen and urban industries. Development of 
fuelwood plantations, diffusion of fast-growing varieties of trees and technologies 
for more efficient production of charcoal should be accelerated with a view to poor 
rural and urban women being the major beneficiaries. The use of solar energy and 
biogas should be promoted with due regard  to affordability, as well as to use and 
management by women who are the principal consumers. 

Paragraph 223  

The involvement of women at all levels of decision-making and implementation 
of energy-related decisions including peaceful use of nuclear energy should be 
enhanced. Special efforts should be made by Governments and non-governmental 
organizations to provide women and women's organizations with information on all 
sources and uses of energy, including nuclear energy. Special incentives should be 
provided to enable women to obtain advanced levels of education and training in all 
energy-related areas in order to expand their participation in decision-making 
relating to the application of nuclear technology for peaceful uses especially in 
high priority development areas of water, health, energy, food production and 
nutrition. TO achieve ihese goals, increased opportunities and encouragement 
should be given to women to study science, mathematics and engineering at the 
university level and for girls to study mathematics and science at the 
pre-university level. 

Environment  

Paragraph 224  

Deprivation of traditional means of livelihood is most often a result of 
environmental degradation resulting from such natural and man-made disasters as 
droughts, floods, hurricanes, erosion, desertification, deforestation and 
inappropriate land use. Such conditions have already pushed great numbers of poor 
women into marginal environments where critically low levels of water supplies, 
shortages of fuel, over-utilization of grazing and arable lands and population 
density have deprived them of their livelihood. Most seriously affected are women 
in drought-afflicted arid and semi-arid areas and in urban slums and squatter 
settlements. These women need options for alternative means of livelihood. WomeLa 
must have the same opportunity as men to participate in the wage-earning labour 
force in such programmes as irrigation and tree planting and in other programmes 
needed to upgrade urban and rural environnents. Urgent steps need to be taken to 
strengthen the machinery for international economic co-operation in the exploration 
of water resources and the control of desertification and other environmental 
disasters. 

Paragraph 225 

Efforts to improve sanitary conditions, including drinking water supplies, in 
all communities should be strengthened, especially in urban slums and squatter 
settlements and in rural areas, with due regard to relevant environmental factors. 
These efforts should be extended to include improvements of the home and the work 
environment and should be effected with the participation of women at all levels in 
the planning and implementation process. 

Paragraph 226  

Awareness by individual women and all types of women's organizations of 
environmental issues and the capacity of women and men to manage their environment 
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